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I offer this FREE online newsletter for families and professionals who work with students in transition and adults with developmental disabilities. My intent is to share useful strategies, explore ideas based on my experiences and others, and to raise awareness about current issues that appear as obstacles along our path to our goals. I want to encourage others to believe in their dreams and start the walk to becoming a "remarkably able" citizen, friend, employee, associate, and consumer within our neighborhoods. If you find this newsletter helpful, please pass it along. Thanks for taking time out of your busy day to read.  Jackie Marquette 
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1) What is "remarkably able"? 
"Remarkably able" is the term I use to describe how well an individual with a severe disability including autism can live, work, and contribute within an integrated community setting and a supportive environment. It is truly amazing to me how well individuals have overshadowed their own disability and moved forward to live productive and purposeful lives. Yet at the same time, it is discouraging how people's lives have become limited, isolated, and desperate as they are relegated to living without hope and often lack the most basic supports that connect them to others. 

Living purposefully is a right for all to enjoy. Professionals who race in with success formulas and options during the last years of high school when families are emotionally drained is like teaching someone how to swim when he is drowning. Preparation must start early and consistent planning throughout the school years so solutions can be revealed. Creating options and alternatives for community living is driven by the individual and the family. But the responsibility does not fall totally on the family. Various levels of policy supports are required to carve the individual's life as one of purpose and hope. 

======================================== 
2) Jackie's Training:  Independent Living:  Walking the Path 
I designed training for advocates/families and educators/professionals (professional development). Best practices to successful transition include student focused development, increased family involvement, and interagency collaboration. 

The tools I offer reflect best practices and can guide professionals and school personnel in delivering transition programs. For the family, I offer a process and useful strategies to creating options and accessing services as they help their young adult move through this often confusing transition phase. These tools are based upon my personal and professional experiences, and years of study as Trent and I moved through this confusing frightening process. The key to moving through obstacles is action. However, you must know the action to take based on your family and young adult's needs. 

Discovering how to help students find their own path to becoming "remarkably able" living in the community, is our work. It's important to envision a bright future, take action, and help young adults with disabilities find what they're reaching for. 

If your organization or school is interested in having Jackie speak or hold a training session, contact Jackie@independencebound.com or 502 742-8756 

======================================== 
3) Powerful things happen when: 
" An individual/student develops self worth and purpose 
" Students are offered opportunities to recognize and explore their skills, strengths, and gifts that are useful in employment and leisure. 
" Young adults discover how to create their own vision and set goals. 
" Information is offered to families about how to help their young adult access services and prepare for the abrupt change that the transition years deliver. 
" Communication and collaboration among family and professionals are enhanced. 
" Agencies, schools, and the community at large partner for the highest good for the individual. 
" Bonds between family and their young adults are loosened to decrease dependency and enhance greater autonomy. 
======================================== 
4) Speaking:  The 15th Mental Health Institute 
Sept. 30, 2004, 9 - 12: Galt House, Louisville, KY 

======================================== 
5) Seek participants for my dissertation study 
I am seeking parents or family members to interview for my dissertation research.  If you have an adult son/daughter or family member who falls into these criteria and are interested in allowing me to interview you, please contact me. 
Criteria: 
" Family member/son/daughter has autism or Aspergers Syndrome 
" The individual is living outside the home in an independent assisted living arrangement or independently. 
" The individual is within 10 years out of high school. 
" Live in Kentucky or Indiana area to Indianapolis 

Please contact me at 502 742-8756 or Jackie@independencebound.com 
======================================== 
6) Trent's Prints make great "fundraising projects" 
If your organization/school needs a fundraising project, why not consider Trent's Prints.  Products available include notecards, book marks, and Christmas cards.  They are popular and unique. If you are interested in a fundraising packet, contact Ralph@independencebound.com 
======================================== 
7) TRENT'S PRINTS - new products now offered 
" NEW - A total of 8 new note cards taken from Trent's original paintings 
" NEW - Two beautiful Christmas cards, available soon 
" 12 signed limited edition double matted prints available in 3 sizes. The most recent addition is The Butterfly, a very popular print. 
" 5 book marks 
" a butterfly pin designed from Trent's Butterfly painting and hand painted and made by Cindy Lowy a Kentucky Crafted jewelry artist. 
===================================================== 
8) Art galleries and stores where Trent's art and products are available 
" LionheART Gallery In the Hyatt Regency, 313 S. 4th Street, Louisville, KY 40202 (SEPT) 

" Taste of Kentucky, St. Matthews Mall, Shelbyville Rd., Louisville, KY (SOON) 

" Head House Antiques in Middletown, KY 

" Freida's Flowers in Middletown, KY 

" The Other Place gifts on the corner of Bonnycastle and Bardstown Rd, Louisville, KY 

" Order from the web site:  www.independencebound.com/trentsprints or just call Jackie 502 742-8756 to order or arrange for an appointment. 

" Zark's Fine Design Gallery, Eureka Springs, AR. 

" Jasper Wall Studio, Dayton, OH 
===================================================== 
9) Trent's Art Fairs and Exhibits- 
" Creative Diversity, Mellwood Arts and Entertainment Center, Louisville, KY - Trent's art studio 
" July 21, 22, Kentucky Association for School Administrators (KASA) conference, Galt House. 
" July 24, 25, Iroquois Summer Arts & Crafts Festival and The Kentucky Music Weekend, Iroquois Park, Louisville, KY 
" August 7, Estate Tent Sale, 310 McCready Ave., 8:30 - 4:30, Creative Diversity receives a portion of the proceeds (where Trent has a studio) Artists are selling. Creative Diversity artists will be selling their art. 
" August 6-27 - Juried art show, held at Artopia, 4121 Shelbyville Rd., Louisville, KY, artists reception on Aug. 6, 2:00 - 4:00 pm, gallery hours M-F, 8 am to 8 pm, Sat. 8:30-4:30. 
" Aug. 21, 22 - Woodland Art Fair, Woodlands Christian Church, Lexington, KY., 
" Sept. 18, 19 Ursuline Campus Art Fair, Louisville, KY 
" Oct. 1,2,3 - St. James Art Fair, 4th Street, Louisville, KY. 
" Oct. 9 - Belknap Fall Festival, Douglas Blvd., Bardstown Rd., Louisville, KY 

======================================== 
10) CURRENT PUBLICATIONS 

The Journal of TASH (Winter) 2003--A book review written by Jackie 
Siblings of Children with Autism: A Guide for Families (2nd ed.) 
Authors: Sandra L. Harris and Beth A. Glasberg 
Publishing Co. Bethesda, MD:  Woodbine House, 2003. 

Autism and Transition to Independent Living: Exploring Changes in Family Functioning. (Soon available through ERIC Documents) 
I have written a study with Stephen K. Miller Ph.D at University of Louisville. This research offers a model for guiding a family who has a young adult with autism through the process of transition into adult life. Current research literature on this topic is virtually nonexistent. To request a copy now, contact me through email    
Jackie@independencebound.com 

BOOK: Independence Bound. The book is about Jackie's son Trent, who has autism, and his family's transition to independent living. Independence does not mean that one is left to pursue life on his/her own; rather appropriate levels of assistance and various individualized supports can bring this dream into reality. Jackie offers her insights and strategies that can provide encouragement to individuals and families who want to achieve the goal of independence but do not know where or how to begin. The book encourages others to believe and dream of living independently in the community. 
The Book can be purchased 
Amazon.com 
Barnes & Noble 
Joseph Beth Book Stores 
Books - a - Million, Owensboro, KY 
www.independencebound.com 
==================================================== 
11) Our Story 
My son, Trent and I walked through unchartered territory to create his independence and community living. In my work as a consultant and as a parent, I had ample time to know what it means to watch Trent and other young adults live limited and sometimes isolated lives, lacking resources and supports. I also know what it means to help Trent and others find independence. He and I have learned it all by trial, error, and by walking into walls. There is no guide anywhere that helps a family learn how to emotionally handle and guide their young adult to walk the path into independence and purposeful living. I find that many families are fearful, as I was to loosen those strong bonds to the young adult. 
===================================================== 
12) About Jackie: 
*author of Independence Bound. The book is about Jackie's son Trent, who has autism, and his family's transition to independent living. Jackie details their journey through the difficult years after high school to finally achieving assisted independence. The book encourages others to believe in the dream of living independently and find ways to make it happen. (can be ordered from the web site www.independencebound.com 

*creator of a FREE monthly online newsletter (sign up at www.independencebound.com) addressing families and educators on topics about living as independently as possible in the community. 

*researcher, with Stephen K. Miller, Ph.D, at University of Louisville, a study, Autism and Transition to Independent Living: Exploring Changes in Family Functioning. She is writing her dissertation to  investigate strategies that families and their adult with autism employ to reach independence. 

*delivers training and consults to professionals, educators, and families in Kentucky, with over 15 years of experience as a special educator. She specialized in developing interagency partnerships and leading others to create options in community inclusion for students and adults with autism and other developmental disabilities. 

*publishes and distributes art prints, notecards, and bookmarks from Trent's original paintings 

=================================================== 
**SHARE MY NEWSLETTER 
You can read previous Newsletters written by Jackie listed on the web site:  www.independencebound.com 
Feel free to share this newsletter with your friends, family, and educators. Don't hesitate to email me with any of your successes with your child or ideas you have for future newsletters. Your needs are important to me. Thanks for taking time out of your day to read this! 
**Keep Dreaming Your Dreams   
Jackie Marquette 
***This is an FREE online newsletter. If you want to be removed from the list, please email Jackie at   Jackie@independencebound.com 
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